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October 10, 2024

MEMORANDUM
FOR:		Department Fall Conference 2024
FROM:		Richard Lehmann, Department Commander
Subject:	Report of the Commander for the Department Fall Conference 2024
This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.

JUNE
Jun 15 – Attend the Chapter 13-Yorktown and Chapter 21-Norfolk monthly membership meetings
Jun 28 – Attend the Dept Membership Committee Event at Norfolk Tides game
Jun 30 – Jul 3 – Attend the Commanders and Adjutants Association Conference in Erlanger, KY

JULY
Jul 4 – Attend the Richmond VAMC Independence Day Celebration with Chapter 50-Chesterfield
Jul 13 – Attend the Southwest Region conference call hosted by SVC Dwayne Ramey
Jul 13 – Attend the Tidewater Region Meeting facilitated by Dept 2JVC Marcia Stewart at Chapter 2-Newport News
Jul 16 – Attend and make remarks at Dept of Virginia van donation to DVS Veteran Care Centers ceremony at Virginia War Memorial in Richmond
Jul 18 – Attend the Chapter 52-Martinsville monthly membership meeting
Jul 19 – Attend the NSO Briefing hosted in Farmville by Chapter 28-Blackstone
Jul 20 – Attend the Chapter 6-Hampton member appreciation picnic at Langley AFB
Jul 27 – Attend the Loudoun County Vets Fair with Chapter 15-Manassas hosting a table
Jul 30 – Attend the Chapter 17-Richmond Texas Roadhouse Fundraiser in Glen Allen

AUGUST
Aug 1 – 7 – DAV National Convention in Phoenix, AZ
Aug 10 – Mental health awareness event hosted by Chapter 28-Blackstone
Aug 13 – Meeting with Save A Warrior from Columbus, OH in Richmond
Aug 13 – Attend the Chapter 30-Waynesboro monthly membership meeting at new meeting space
Aug 17 – Attend the Fluvanna County Fair with Chapter 33-Charlottesville
Aug 24 – Dept of Virginia hosted a table at Smith River Fest in Axton with Chapter 19-Danville and Chapter 52-Martinsville

SEPTEMBER
Sep 5 – Attend the Chapter 27-Portsmouth 70TH Anniversary Celebration
Sep 8 – 13 – Attend National Disabled Veterans Golf Clinic in Iowa City, IA along with Natl 2JVC Cynthia Madison
Sep 28 – Attend a member appreciation picnic in Newport News park hosted by Chapter 13-Yorktown 

OCTOBER 
Oct 5 – Attend Auxiliary Unit 50 refreshment table for Irreverent Warrior Richmond Hike 
Oct 10 – Attend the DAV Patriot Boot Camp in Washington, DC as a mentor

I will briefly outline my activities based on the goals (in bold/italics) that I set out in July:

RECRUITING AND ENGAGEMENT
While your Department of Virginia is one of the strongest Departments in the nation, with an impressive 31,000 members on paper, it will come as no surprise to most of you that we need to attract younger members.  We must work to convince more members to take an active role.  
We are making good progress on our annual recruitment goal.  We started the membership year with a goal of 1,217.  As of October 9, we are down to 945.  One chapter has reached their goal and 13 chapters need 10 or less to reach their annual goal.  
I’m happy to report that the Department Membership Committee and several Chapters have already hosted membership events and participated in events focusing on community engagement and member engagement.  
I encourage each Chapter to download their Membership Activity Report and to reach out to each new Member on the report.  You should also consider designating mentors to assist new members in getting the most out of their DAV Membership.

CHAPTER ASSESSMENTS
Assessing their needs, partnering them with resources, and encouraging Chapters to help other Chapters.
In the coming months, I intend to work with a select group to develop a “Chapter Wellness” curriculum based on a proposal written by myself and the Department Inspector.   This Chapter Wellness team will offer their time and expertise to Chapters to review key aspects of Chapter operations with a focus on improving.  The intent is to be proactive, to get ahead of issues.  

REGIONAL EVENTS
Hosting regional events that build the DAV brand and benefit Chapters in the region.  
I’m enthused to report that we have hosted a few events in furtherance of this goal.  The Department hosted a table at the Smith River Fest in Axton on August 24 and included volunteers from Chapter 19-Danville and Chapter 52-Martinsville.  On that same day, we also hosted a table at the Battle for the Big State baseball game in Norfolk.  The Membership Committee has also been very active in hosting events (see the Membership Committee report).

FUNDRAISING IDEAS
Exploring new fundraising ideas that will benefit the Chapters.
I’m thrilled that MaLinda Washington, the Chair of the Membership Committee, worked closely with the District Manager for Texas Roadhouse restaurants to organize a Chapter fundraising event that included several Chapters on Monday, September 23.  

SERVICE TO VETERANS IDEAS
Developing new Service to Veterans initiatives to attract and engage younger members.
We have not made any progress on this initiative yet.

STARTING A NEW CHAPTER
We’re going to actively work on starting and supporting new Chapters in underserved areas.
We’ve been focusing on Loudoun County as a location for a new Chapter for several reasons: the large veteran population (estimated to be 23,000), the willingness of the County Veteran Service Office to assist, and the motivation of the Chapter 15 leadership (30 miles away in Manassas) to spearhead the efforts.
Chapter 15 Commander Ed Ortiz has been working with the Loudoun County Veteran Services Office, the Loudoun County Veterans Engagement Board and attending several events in the area.  We’ve identified several Veterans who have expressed interest in forming a new Chapter in the Leesburg or Ashburn area.

IMPROVING COMMUNICATION
In the coming weeks and months, we’ll be communicating with you in various ways to disseminate information and encourage you to participate in fulfilling our important mission. 
Since July, I’ve sent out 7 emails to the entire department membership list (over 17,000 email addresses) that highlight information that is of interest to the membership, and I’m creating a list of events for future reference.
Also, I worked with a data enrichment resource to take “hotlist” for Chapters 19-Danville and Chapter 52-Martinsville and provide email addresses based on public information.  I used this information to send emails in support of the Department sponsored table at the Smith River Fest in Axton on August 24.  
Also, I worked with PDC Cynthia Madison to create a targeted list of members based on their Zip Code to promote attendance at a Chapter 27-Portsmoth table at a VetFest event in Portsmouth on September 14.
On a down note, the Department Social Media Committee doesn’t have access to the Dept Facebook page and has not been able to post anything there since the end of June.  The Adjutant is working to remedy the situation.

REGIONAL WORKSHOPS
Continuing to host regional workshops that focus on training, leadership, and building camaraderie.
Dept SVC Dwayne Ramey has hosted FreeConference.com phone calls with the Southwest Region, Dept 1JVC will host her first North Central Region Zoom call on October 10, and Dept 2JVC Marcia Stewart has hosted Tidewater Region information meetings both in person and on Zoom.   
The Department officers and myself intend to partner with Chapters to solicit topics and set dates for regional workshops in the coming months.  

DEPARTMENT WEBSITE
Enhancing our website to meet our needs, such as enabling online registration and payment for Department conferences and conventions.
The Department Adjutant functions as the supervisor of the Department website.  I presented a proposal to increase the functionality of the website to the Department Adjutant at the 2024 Spring Conference.  To date, very few changes have been made. I am partly to blame because I’ve not made it a priority, but I am disappointed that the Department still does not have online registration and payment for conferences and conventions.  I intend to partner with the Department Adjutant in the coming months to advocate for the proposed changes and to have online registration and payment for the 2025 Spring Conference.

OVERALL ASSESSMENT
I’ve had the distinct honor and pleasure to attend events at Chapter 2-Newport News, 6-Hampton, 13-Yorktown, 15-Manassas, 21-Norfolk, 27-Portsmouth, 28-Blackstone, 30-Waynesboro, 33-Charlottesville, 50-Chesterfield, and 52-Martinsville, and I had to miss events at Chapter 26-Chesapeake, 34-Williamsburg, 48-Dale City due to either a scheduling conflict or illness.  

I’m enthused that many chapters have already hosted membership appreciation events, participated in community events, and are participating in regional events!  I encourage all chapters to continue – and please reach out to your elected Department Officers if you are in need of ideas or assistance.

I continue to encourage all Members to focus on building connections in three important ways:
· Connecting with your community through Chapter and Regional Events.
· Connecting with your Chapter members, both new and existing, and their families.
· Connecting with other Chapters by sharing knowledge, expertise and resources to help each other grow.

On behalf of the elected Department leadership, we look forward to continuing to work with you to improve the health and long-term viability of your Department and your Chapter!

Respectfully,
Rich Lehmann, Commander
DAV Department of Virginia
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October 10, 2024
MEMORANDUM
FOR: ￼.                  2024 Fall Conference
FROM: ￼	     Dwayne Ramey, Department Senior Vice Commander
Subject:	     Report of the Senor Vice Commander
Greetings,
This report is for the period June 10, 2024, through October 10, 2024.
This report is for the Southwest Chapters, 3, 9, 19, 23, 24, 31, 35, 40, 45, 52, 56, 57, and 60.
Department Leadership Position Meeting with Adjutant and Treasurer 6/12/2024.  
Chapter 48 Meeting.  Assigned by Department Commander to assist chapter 48.
Chapter TIDES Membership drive 6/28/2024.  Chapters, 21, 26, 27, 33, 34, and 50 participated.  This event showcased chapters working together for a common goal, to educate the local community and display unity between adjoining chapters.
Commanders and Adjutants Conference in Cincinnati 6/30/24 - 7/3/2024.  It was a great opportunity to connect with other Department officers and the DAV National leadership team. The presentation provided valuable insights and facilitated the exchange of ideas and challenges across all department lines. I gained a deeper understanding of how the National team integrates information and supports Department leadership, which will be helpful moving forward.  
Chapter 48 CEC meeting.  Attended scheduled meeting 7/8/2024.
Southwest Region Conference Call Meeting. 7/10/2024.  The meeting focused on discussing issues, concerns, and successes within the region. We shared information on upcoming events and reports due, while also listening to feedback from various chapters about how both the Department and I, as their area liaison, can better support them. A key topic of discussion was improving communication between the chapters and leadership.
Tidewater Regional Meeting 7/13/2024.  Attended 2JVC Regional leadership meeting.
Virginia War Memorial 7/16/2024.  DAV Virginia donated new vehicles for veterans’ transportation.
Membership overview meeting 7/17/2024.  Primary discussion of events from prior year and what to expect for current year ideas and plans.
Chapter 6 Cookout 7/20/2024.  Opportunity to meet members of the chapter and leadership in an informal environment.
Membership and Fundraiser Event Dine to Donate hosted by Texas Roadhouse 7/30/2024.  
National Convention located in Phoenix. 8/1/24 – 8/7/2024.  I continued to gain valuable knowledge and inspiration about how our organization operates. I had the privilege of serving on the Nominations Committee, where I saw firsthand the outstanding leadership and proven experience of the individuals representing our District. We are fortunate to have such strong leaders.
Chapter 28 Community Engagement / Community Outreach Mental Health Event held 8/10/2024.  Event held in Blackstone, VA.  This event highlighted mental health issues and concerns.  It was well presented and opened an opportunity for continued community dialogue and sharing of resources and information.
Commanders Meeting 8/12/2024.  We discussed our department’s recent activities, our current status, and the upcoming initiatives on the horizon.
Golden Corral Coordination Meeting 8/13/2024.  I met with the President of the BOTH Golden Corral organization and members of local chapters to discuss the upcoming season, which will kick off during Labor Day weekend. We reviewed last year’s events, including the Camp Corral fundraiser, and discussed participation as well as the challenges faced.
Golden Corral Annual kickout meeting 8/15/2024.  Discussion of upcoming season presentation of Do’s and Don’ts with expectations for the year.  Chapter assignments were given for chapters who have elected to participate this year.  Chesapeake location has been closed forcing some chapters to combine or not participate this season.
Chapter 33 Membership / Community Outreach event located in Fluvanna Fair 8/17/2024.  Potential membership engagement and information sharing with the community.
Department Commander’s Meeting held 8/19/2024.
Golden Corral follow-up meeting 8/22/2024.  Opportunity for Chapters who did not attend first meeting.
Tidewater Regional Meeting held 8/24/2024.
Commanders Meeting held 8/26/2024.
Hampton, Chesapeake, and Virginia Beach 9/2/2024:  I met with a volunteer from Chapter 21 in Virginia Beach and observed their dedicated efforts in representing their chapter. They were working hard to fulfill their responsibilities and make a positive impact.
Kingston Resort Golf Event 9/5/2024.  The Kingston Resort provided a donation to the DAV Department of Virginia.
Golden Corral Visits 9/13/24 – 9/14/2024.  Visited various Golden Corral locations including, Virginia Beach, Hampton, Newport News, Williamsburg, Fredericksburg and Manassas.  The volunteers were positive, motivated and doing a great job.
NOVA picnic in the park membership drive  9/21/2024.  Joint fun in the park, with Chapters 7, 10, and 48.  A very successful event in an area where there was a large population of veterans.
Dine to Donate Texas Roadhouse event held 9/23/2024.  Chapters around the state participated with their local Texas Roadhouse to have members present as a membership and fundraising event.  Great job by Membership Committee working with and encouraging chapters to participate.  I was able to visit three locations during the evening to thank volunteers for their participation.
Chapter 27 Membership Drive at Dirty Buffalo 9/27/2024.  Good community outreach and relationship building.  Owner joined chapter 26 in this ongoing partnership.
Chapter 20 Membership Drive at Neptune Festival in Virginia Beach 9/28/2024.  Chapter 20 has consistently participated in this event for years, achieving success with each involvement.
Commander Meeting 9/30/2024.
Women Committee Meeting.  Discussed goals, introduced committee members.
Chapter updates:
Chapter 3, currently closed.
Chapter 9, is actively participating in outreach events.  They have been vigorously improving communications and membership opportunities which are focused and positive.
Chapter 19 and 52. Successfully participated in an outreach event in Axton, Virginia.  The chapter could benefit from increased outreach and community involvement to attract new members. However, their internal communications are strong.
Southwest chapters are facing some significant challenges, particularly with an aging membership base, limited financial resources, and a shortage of sustainable volunteers. The lack of community outreach and membership engagement, along with inconsistent meeting schedules, likely compounds these issues. 
I plan to visit these chapters and work with the Department and local Chapter Membership and Social Media Committees as a step towards revitalizing these groups. Focusing on developing a strategy that leverages community events and partnerships with local assets and resources should help boost engagement and visibility. Offering basic training on National and Department resources is crucial, as it can empower leadership to utilize available tools more effectively and grow their local impact. 
I have made a list of ideas and suggestions that might help in addressing these challenges: 
1. Leadership Training: Organize targeted workshops for leadership on how to effectively use the national resources. These could be virtual for convenience. 
1. Community Partnerships: Help chapters identify local organizations, businesses, or institutions that align with their goals and missions. These partnerships can provide both visibility and resources for events. 
1. Volunteer Recruitment Strategy: Work with the chapters to build a sustainable volunteer base by engaging younger members and creating appealing, flexible roles. 
1. Year-Round Engagement: Encourage chapters to maintain some level of activity or communication during the summer to retain momentum and keep members engaged. 
1. Social Media Use: Leverage social media to connect with the community, promote events, and share success stories to inspire more involvement. These steps could help boost engagement and ensure the chapters are better equipped to tackle their challenges.  

I enjoyed visiting, zooming-in, and speaking to our chapter leaders, members and community organizations.  This allowed me the opportunity to gain a better insight into how effective DAV is in supporting and working with the local leaders within their communities.  I have learned a great deal from our department leadership team and look forward to greater collaboration.
Respectfully,

Dwayne Ramey
Senior Vice Commander
DAV Department of Virginia
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MEMORANDUM
FOR:		 Department 2024 Fall Conference
FROM:	 	Kimberly Barkley, 1St Jr Vice Commander
Subject:	 Report of the Adjutant/Executive Officer
This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.
Represents activities of the North/Central Region Virginia chapters 7,10,15,17,28,30,33,47,48 and 50
Per the bylaws, the 1 ST JVC is responsible for the Department Legislative Program, which includes being the ex-officio of the Legislative Committee. To ensure that the mandates of the committee are met. In addition to assist the Awards Committee in setting and meeting goals for the fall conference award selection
Department Legislative Goals –
Prepare and present presentation at Fall conference.
Prepare for Mid-winter
Promote and Register for Commanders Action Network
Things that went Well: From July – September, the things the 2JVC thought went well were:
Chapter collaboration with CSO events
Support of Chapters
Department participation at different Chapter events
Challenges: From July – September, the challenges experienced were:
Chapters not responding to phone calls or emails
Chapters not participating in zoom meeting.
Solutions:
-hold scheduled 2nd Thursday Zoom meetings
- attend chapter meetings in person or via video
- ensure all POC contact information is correct
- Push for better communication between chapters via various avenues.
June
15 th Truston area Portsmouth VA, Community event- supporting veterans with claims information, promoting Commander Action Network and membership drive
22nd – Manassas, VA – Chapter 15 Joint services event
28 th - Tides Game (Membership Drive) – Attended an event with Chapter 21 and
Chapter 27 where they supported Sam Allen (Chapters supporting the event (21, 27, 33,34, 50)
29 th – Mental Health Awareness (Membership Drive) – Attended an event with
Chapter 27 and Chapter 21 where they supported Jalyn Holmes - Jets Player
July
4 th – Community Awareness Day with OES Hannah #103-chapter of Portsmouth VA.supporting veterans with claims information, promoting Command Action Network andmembership drive.
August
2nd Threshing Floor church Feed the homeless day: supporting veterans withclaims information, promoting Command Action Network and membership drive.
3 rd Threshing Floor church Community back to school drive: supporting veteransWith Claims information, promoting Commanders Action Network and membership
6 th Phone Call with the Awards Committee Chair
8 th Second Thursday Zoom Meeting North/Central Region Virginia chapters Two chapters participated.
16 th – Chapter 21 – Norfolk, VA – Vietnam Veteran Pinning Ceremony(Department 1st Jr. Vice Commander and National 2 nd Jr. Vice Commander.
24 th – for the Big State Department Membership Drive – Supporting DAV member SamAllen (Chapters 21, 27 (National 2 nd Jr. Vice Commander in attendance), and 34)
September
 2 nd - 6 th – National Convention (Phoenix, AZ) –
 5 th – Attended Chapter 27’s 70th Anniversary Celebration and Membership
Drive September 14th – VETFEST – CSO Claims – Bayside Harley Davidson inPortsmouth, VA
16 th – Attended Department Women’s Committee Meeting 28 th - Tidewater Region Meeting – Hosted on Zoom (In attendance – Chapters 2, 13,
20, 21, 26, 27) Chapters Absent – 5, 6, 22, 34, 58, 61
 24 th – Awards Committee Zoom discussion
October
9th Phone con with chapter 17
10 th North/Central Region Second Thursday Zoom meeting

Respectfully
Kimberly Barkley
1st Jr Vice Commander
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MEMORANDUM
FOR:		Department 93rd Convention

FROM:		2nd Junior Vice Commander (2JVC)

Subject:	Report of the 2nd Junior Vice Commander

This report is for the period June 9, 2024 through October 10, 2024 and represents activities of the 2JVC and the Tidewater Region.
Per the bylaws, the 2JVC is responsible for the Department Membership Program, which includes being the ex-officio of the Membership Committee. To ensure this responsibility is met, the following Department Goals and Membership Goals were developed:

Department Membership Goals – Achieved by the Department Membership Committee
· Statewide Membership same day Drive – Texas Roadhouse – 9/23/2024 - Completed
· CSO Statewide / Hampton Roads Day - October 5th – True Vine Church of Jesus
· March Madness event
· Day before Conference/Convention Day – NSO Organized Chapter 17 – 10/15/2024

[bookmark: _Hlk174482421]2JVC Tidewater Regional Goals (Expectations)
· Build efficiency into established Processes (2JVC)
· Visits to Chapters (2JVC)
· Attendance at Regional Meetings (2JVC and Chapters)
· Collaboration with and support of other Chapters (2JVC and Chapters)
· Participation in Department Events (2JVC and Chapters)
· Participation in Chapter Events (2JVC and Chapters)
· CSO Question and Answer Events (2JVC and Chapters)

Things that went Well: From July – September, the things the 2JVC thought went well were:
· Chapter collaboration with CSO events
· Support of Chapters by other Chapters
· Department participation at different Chapter events

Challenges: From July – September, the challenges experienced by the 2JVC were:
· Chapters not responding to phone calls or emails
· Chapters not attending Regional Meetings


How to Mitigate Challenges in the Future: Chapter Commanders and Adjutants are asked to provide an updated roster with the correct emails and phone numbers for all Line Officers, Committee Members, DECs/ADECs, and CSOs.

The 2JVCs presence at the events below was to meet Chapters and members and work with them to understand and meet the Department Membership and 2JVC Regional Goals (Expectations).

Department Line, Department Initiative Meetings, and Membership Committee meetings were held at various cadences and are not outlined in the calendar of events below. The focus of this report is to outline the presence of the 2JVC and the progression of the 2024-2025 goal accomplishments. 
[bookmark: _Hlk171888869]2JVC Event Participation 
June
· Department Line Emails – Emails created for Department positions to develop consistency and contact regardless of member in position.  
· 
· Commander – davcommanderva@gmail.com   
· Sr. Vice Commander - davsrvicecdrva@gmail.com  
· 1st Jr. Vice Commander - davfirstjrvicecdrva@gmail.com 
· 2nd Jr. Vice Commander - davsecondjrvicecdrva@gmail.com 
· Chaplain - davchaplainva@gmail.com 
· Judge Advocate - davjudgeadvocateva@gmail.com 
· Inspector - davinspectorva@gmail.com
· Assistant Adjutant - davasstadjva@gmail.com 
· Immediate Past Commander - davimmediatepastcdrva@gmail.com 
· Membership Committee – davmembershipva@gmail.com 
· [bookmark: _Hlk171889699]Created Collaborative Boards on Monday.com For Department Line Communication
· 23rd – Manassas, VA – Chapter 15 (193 miles) Joint services event
· [bookmark: _Hlk174484093]27th – NSO visit (Chapter 21) - (Chapters supporting the event (13, 20, 21, 27, 28, 34, 50)
· [bookmark: _Hlk174483405][bookmark: _Hlk174484013]28th - Tides Game (Membership Drive) – Attended an event with Chapter 21 and Chapter 27 where they supported Sam Allen (Chapters supporting the event (21, 27, 33, 34, 50)
· 29th – Mental Health Awareness (Membership Drive) – Attended an event with Chapter 21 and Chapter 27 where they supported Jalyn Holmes - Jets Player 
[bookmark: _Hlk173821998]
July
· 12th – Presentation with JVSG (291 miles) – Presented on how the DAV and JVSG can work together to support Veterans
· 13th - Chapter 2 (46 miles) - VAVS Regional Meeting 
· 13th - Chapter 2 (46 miles) - Tidewater Regional Meeting 
· [bookmark: _Hlk171889147][bookmark: _Hlk178968924]Chapters Present - 2, 5, 6, 13, 20, 21, 26, 27, 34 Chapters Absent – 22, 58, 61
· Action Items: Created Collaborative Boards on Monday.com: 
· Chapter Collaborative Events Boards 
· CSO Question and Answer Submission
· CSO FAQ
· 19th – Chapter 28 (156 miles) – Farmville, VA - NSO Visit support (Chapters supporting events 13, 17, 21, 26, 27, 33, 34, 50)
· 20th – Chapter 6 (30 miles) - Annual Membership Drive
· 30th—Dine to Donate (108 miles) - Texas Roadhouse Event with Chapter 17 - This event will help the Department host a DAV night with all Texas Roadhouses.
August
· 2nd - 6th – National Convention (Phoenix, AZ)  
· 9th – Monday.com training
· [bookmark: _Hlk177149659]10th – Chapter 28 (125 miles) – Blackstone, VA – Mental Health Awareness and Membership Drive
· 13th – Virginia Beach location - Golden Corral Meet and Greet with Ms. Edgerton for Annual Golden Corral update and start date
· 16th – Chapter 21 – Norfolk, VA – Vietnam Veteran Pinning Ceremony (Department 2nd Jr. Vice Commander and National 2nd Jr. Vice Commander performed Pinning Ceremony) 
· 17th – Chapter 33 (168 miles) - Fluvana Fair, VA – Supported Chapter 33 at the annual Fluvana Fair.
· 24th – Tidewater Region Meeting – Hosted by Chapter 21 (In attendance – Chapters 2, 6, 21, 26, 27, 34) Chapters Absent – 5, 13, 20, 22, 34, 58, 61
· 24th – Battle for the Big State Department Membership Drive – Supporting DAV member Sam Allen (Chapters participated 21, 27 (National 2nd Jr. Vice Commander in attendance), and 34)
· 28th – Texas Roadhouse – Initial Meeting with interested Chapters

September
· 2nd - 6th – National Convention (Phoenix, AZ) – 
· 5th – Attended Chapter 27’s 70th Anniversary Celebration and Membership Drive 
· 9th – Hosted CSO Question and Answer Session – (Chapters in Attendance – NSO W. Bible, Chapter 13, 17, 20, 21, 22, 28, 33, 34, Connecticut, and Tennessee)
· 10th – Attended Chapter 26’s September Meeting
· 11th – Held the 2nd Texas Roadhouse Membership and Fundraising Event
· 16th – Attended Department Women’s Committee Meeting
· 21st – Attended Chapter 34’s Membership Drive (Chapters participated 21, 22
· 23rd – Texas Roadhouse – Department participation (Visited Texas Roadhouses in Suffolk, Virginia Beach, and Norfolk) (Chapters that participated in the event were 2, 7, 9, 17, 20, 21, 27, 28, 33, 34, 50) 
· 26th – Attended Chapter 26 Membership Drive (Chapters participated 5, 21, and 27)
· 28th - Tidewater Region Meeting – Hosted on Zoom (In attendance – Chapters 2, 13, 20, 21, 26, 27) Chapters Absent – 5, 6, 22, 34, 58, 61
· 30th - Texas Roadhouse – Department Event After Action - Chapters that participated in the event were 2, 7, 9, 17, 20, 21, 27, 28, 33, 34, 50 

October
· 8th - Attended Chapter 26’s October Meeting and Conducted the Oath of Office

Tidewater Region Chapter Activities

Chapter 2
· [bookmark: _Hlk174485376]July 13th – Hosted the VAVS Representative Meeting
· July 13th – Hosted the Tidewater Regional Meeting
· Golden Corral Participation – September – November
· September 20th – Hosted Membership Drive
· September 23rd – Texas Roadhouse Participation
· General Stanford Elementary School Supplies Drive

Chapter 5
· July 2nd - VA Claims & Benefits Presentation at 3rd Annual Drill Sargeant Reunion at North Suffolk Recreational Center Suffolk, VA
· July 20th – VA informational Session at Union Baptist Missionary Church, Suffolk, VA
· September 10th - VA Claims & Benefits Presentation at Bethlehem Ruritan Club Suffolk, VA

Chapter 6
· July 20th – Annual Membership Drive
· Golden Corral Participation – September – November

Chapter 13
· [bookmark: _Hlk174485018]June 27th - NSO Visit Support (Chapter 21) - Chapters supporting the event (13, 20, 21, 27, 28, 34, 50) 
· July 1st - Yorktown Independence Day Parade
· August 3rd - Hampton Roads Harley Davidson and Seafood Festival Info Booth
· September 28th - Membership Appreciation Picnic
· Chaplain Ed Binder visits Assisted Living and Nursing Homes with a CSO to ensure these veterans receive the VA compensation they are entitled to monthly.
· [bookmark: _Hlk179320015]October 5th – Participated in the Dept. Membership Committee Event (True Vine Church of Jesus)

Chapter 20
· [bookmark: _Hlk177148597]June 27th - NSO Visit Support (Chapter 21) - Chapters supporting the event (13, 20, 21, 27, 28, 34, 50)
· Golden Corral Participation – September – November
· September 23rd – Texas Roadhouse Participation
· September 28th -29th – Neptune Festival Participation
Chapter 21
· [bookmark: _Hlk177146767]June 22nd – MCX (Membership Drive)
· June 22nd – Captain Slade Cutter Athletic Park - Membership Drive
· June 27th - NSO visit - Chapters supporting the event (13, 20, 21, 27, 28, 34, 50)
· June 28th - Tides Game (Membership Drive) – Attended an event with Chapter 21 and Chapter 27 where they supported Sam Allen
· June 29th - Mental Health Awareness (Membership Drive) – Attended an event with Chapter 21 and Chapter 27 where they supported Jalyn Holmes - Jets Player 
· [bookmark: _Hlk174485093][bookmark: _Hlk174484541]July 19th - NSO Visit Support - Farmville, VA - (Chapters supporting event 17, 21, 26, 27, 33, 34, 50)
· August 10th – Commissary (Membership Drive)
· August 16th - Vietnam Veteran Pinning Ceremony (Department 2nd Jr. Vice Commander and National 2nd Jr. Vice Commander performed Pinning Ceremony) 
· August 24th – Battle for the Big State Department Membership Drive – Supported Sam Allen in attendance (Chapters participated 21, 27 (National 2nd Jr. Vice Commander in attendance), and 34)
· Golden Corral Participation – September – November
· September 23rd – Texas Roadhouse Participation
· October 5th – Participated in the Dept. Membership Committee Event (True Vine Church of Jesus)

Chapter 22
· Forget Me Not Drive 
· Participate in the City of Portsmouth monthly Military Affairs Council meetings
· September 6th - Participated in PODCAST information session on Christian Life Radio Ministries, Norfolk
· September 14th - VetFest at Bayside Harley Davidson
Chapter 26
· July – Present - Providing CSO services at Chapter 21’s building.
· The leadership team is working on building an effective leadership team, navigating major building repairs, and finding viable options to service veterans in non-traditional agreements with the local church. 
· September 10th—The first chapter meeting was held, and the finances for the 2024 - 2025 fiscal year were approved. 
· September 26th – Membership Drive and Fundraising Event at Dirty Buffalo (Chapters supporting – 5, 21, 27)
Chapter 27
· [bookmark: _Hlk174485152]June 27th - NSO Visit Support (Chapter 21) - Chapters supporting the event (13, 20, 21, 27, 28, 34, 50)
· June 28th - Tides Game (Membership Drive) – Attended an event with Chapter 21 and Chapter 27 where they supported Sam Allen
· June 29th - Mental Health Awareness (Membership Drive) – Attended an event with Chapter 21 and Chapter 27 where they supported Jalyn Holmes - Jets Player 
· July 19th - NSO Visit support - Farmville, VA - (Chapters supporting event 17, 21, 26, 27, 33, 34, 50)
· August 16th - Vietnam Veteran Pinning Ceremony (Department 2nd Jr. Vice Commander and National 2nd Jr. Vice Commander performed Pinning Ceremony) 
· August 24th – Battle for the Big State Department Membership Drive – Supported Sam Allen in attendance (Chapters participated 21, 27 (National 2nd Jr. Vice Commander in attendance), and 34)
· September 14th – VETFEST – CSO Claims – Bayside Harley Davidson in Portsmouth
· September 23rd – Texas Roadhouse Participation

Chapter 34
· June 28th - Tides Game (Membership Drive) – Attended an event with Chapter 21 and Chapter 27 where they supported Sam Allen
· Golden Corral Participation – September – November
· September 21st – Chapter’s Annual Membership and Family Day
· September 23rd – Texas Roadhouse Participation
· October 5th – Participated in the Dept. Membership Committee Event (True Vine Church of Jesus)

Chapter 58
· [bookmark: _Hlk177415307]July 6th and 7th – Held a Membership Drive during the Blue Crab & Arts Crafts Festival in Middlesex, VA. 
· August 3rd—Held a Membership Drive at the Harley Davidson store in YT during an event held by the Combat Veterans Motorcycle Association. Our local Lowes donated a Black Stone Griddle for a door prize. The event raised over $6,300.00 for STOPSOLDIERSUICIDE. 
· September 27th – 28th - Guinea Jubilee

Chapter 61
· Chapter is revamping and did not meet during the summer

Chapters outside of the Tidewater Region where the 2JVC participated. 

Chapter 15
· 23rd – Manassas, VA – Chapter 15 (193 miles) Joint services event

Chapter 17
· [bookmark: _Hlk174485224]July 19th - NSO Visit Support (Chapter 28) - Farmville, VA - (Chapters supporting the event 17, 21, 26, 27, 33, 34, 50)
Chapter 28
· June 27th - NSO Visit Support (Chapter 21) - (Chapters supporting the event (13, 20, 21, 27, 28, 34, 50)
· August 10th – Chapter 28 – Blackstone, VA – Mental Health Awareness and Membership Drive

Chapter 33
· August 17th – Chapter 33 (168 miles) - Fluvana Fair, VA – Supported Chapter 33 at the annual Fluvana Fair.


Respectfully Submitted,
[image: ]
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MEMORANDUM
FOR:		 Department 2024 Fall Conference
FROM:	 	Stephen C. Combs, Judge Advocate
Subject:	 Report of the Judge Advocate
This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.
This report period seems to have been significantly busier in the world of Judge Advocacy than any other period I can recall. I have fielded inquiries from multiple individual members, chapters, a couple of committees, and several of the Department Officers. Chapter 48 graciously allowed me the opportunity to weigh in on a couple of documents they were preparing (thanks Julie!). One big theme that has been showing up is the issue of grievances (process, committee, etc.). I have already informed the Department Leadership that I believe the Department should provide a bit more guidance on this subject, and in the coming months I plan on trying to put together a format that both the Department and Chapters can follow. If I can convince the Department Constitution and Bylaws Committee (shh, don’t tell them, it’s a surprise!) then I hope to have a finished product for the DEC to vote on at 2025 convention. Should those provisions be accepted, then we will try to have the Department schedule a training session on the topic at the Fall 2025 conference. Between now and then, be gracious and act with common sense to each other. 
In addition to all of the informal communications, I have formally reviewed and forwarded to the National Judge Advocate proposed changes for Chapter 33 (June), 60 (June), and on October 9 I reviewed and sent off the proposed changes for Chapter 58. I believe that both 33 & 60 are back from National now. Hang in there 58, it is in process. If there is any chapter other than 33, 58, and 60 that think you have submitted your proposed changes since June 10, make sure to speak with me and be prepared to resubmit.
I don’t know if anyone has noticed, but we are in an election cycle again. While we encourage you to be active with the party and candidate of your preference, make sure that you do not intentionally or unintentionally pull DAV as an organization into it. DAV is non-partisan. We neither support nor oppose any particular candidate. Instead, we focus on the issues and advocacy for America’s Wartime disabled. So, as your walking out the door to attend you political rally, fundraiser, or anything else, check the mirror and make sure you are not wearing any DAV logo items. 
Unfortunately, my non-DAV activities are going to prevent me from making most of the conference, however, I plan to be there bright and early on Saturday to engage in the business sessions (and have the 2nd Junior Vice upload all kinds of fancy tech onto my computer). 
Respectfully submitted,
Stephen C. Combs, Department Judge Advocate
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October 10, 2024
MEMORANDUM


FOR:		 Department Fall Conference
FROM:	 Patricia E. Coker-Bell
Subject:	 Report of the Chaplain

This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.

We are dedicated to a single purpose: empowering veterans to lead high-quality lives with respect and dignity.
We CARE because veterans and their families matter. 

The following is a snapshot of active ways of caring for comrades, and their families:
· Meetings were held via telephone, and/or Zoom for planning and executing the duties of the Chaplain based on the Constitution and Bylaws.
· The July, August, September, and October, Chaplains C.A.R.E. newsletters were shared via email 
· Calls were made to comrades and their families; along with the calls, several greeting cards were sent via US mail (“thinking about you,” “get well,” “sympathy,” etc.). 
· The Chaplain attended and/or participated in the following . . .
· Attended DAV Dept. of VA Line Officer Zoom Meetings
· Attended a deceased World War II Veteran Annual Scholarship Event 
· Attended funerals for comrades and family members
· Volunteered at a Sentra 3D Mobile Mammography Event
· Attended the 90th Birthday Celebration in honor of a veteran’s spouse
· Viewed, then discussed the DAV National Chaplains Seminar with Chaplain Varner-Dancer 
· Attended three Webinars hosted by The White House Senior Advisor for Faith Engagement 
· Became a DAV Warriors Club Member
· Participated and assisted with Journey Through Grief sessions for veterans, their families and others who needed support regarding death and dying 
· Spent Labor Day with a veteran and his family
· Attended the 70th Anniversary Celebration of DAV Chapter 27
· Attended the Patriot Day Ceremony at the Virginia War Memorial in Richmond
· Attended a Family BBQ sponsored by Chapter 34
· Volunteered at a DAV Forget-Me-Not Fundraiser (Ch 22)
· Volunteered at a “Drop In Center” for homeless veterans in September and October
· Met with Chaplain Floyd (Ch 27), Commander McNabb (Auxiliary), and Chaplain Massey (Auxiliary) for pre-planning for the Fall 2024 Memorial Service.


Respectfully submitted,
Dr. Patricia E. Coker-Bell, Chaplain 
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October 10, 2024
MEMORANDUM
FOR:		 Department Fall Conference
FROM:		Wilton King
Subject:	Report of the Immediate Past Commander
This report is for the period June10th through October 10th, 2024.
My involvement in Department Operations was and will continue as such due to my appointment to the Department Grievance Committee. A request to Commander Lehmann was to still be neutral so any issues that present to the committee are reviewed with fairness. 
I was invited to two events during this period. First was a National Service Officer (NSO) brief hosted by Chapter 28 in Farmville, VA. Chapter 28 did an outstanding job organizing an event with local business support and requesting Chapter Service Officer (CSO) support from around the Department. The model in which Commander Watkins used could serve as a foundation for other chapters when wanting to host a NSO brief. 
The second was the 70-year Anniversary for Chapter 27. Another event hosted with coordination from local business support. A great evening with an opportunity to recognize a chapter. I hope more chapters take the time to celebrate the challenging work their volunteers do every day.
I will conclude my report with a known fact. Change is hard, it is never easy. Change is necessary and teaches a person about himself/herself. PDC Robert Cox retired last December, fifteen years of dedicated service to the DAV and to the Department of Virginia. PDC Gregory is the adjutant and with the position, is working to move us in a new direction. 
Just like the Department this past June, several chapters elected new Commanders and new line officers this past election cycle. Change throughout the Department is constant, let us support each other and keep our focus on the mission. 
Respectfully,
Wilton King
DAV Department of Virginia
Immediate Past Commander
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MEMORANDUM
FOR:		 Department 2024 Fall Conference
FROM:	 	Lisa Gregory, PDC
Subject:	 Report of the Adjutant/Executive Officer
This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.
Welcome to the Department Fall Conference. We have a full agenda planned and some fun activities as well. I first want to thank all the Chapters for their hard work and continued support to the Department. This is always a busy time of the year, not only for the Department but for our members and their families as well. Thank you again for submitting your reports on time and working with us to gather the information needed to assist you.  We are working to simplify some processes to make reports more manageable for the Chapters and with the new Officer Report System and AFR online system we have been able to eliminate duplicate forms.
The Department has a line officer liaison program with each of the Chapters. Each Chapter has been contacted by their specific line officer multiple times since last June. This process has worked very well so it is important that Chapters go through their liaison first before contacting the Department headquarters. Your liaison will advise you and the Department if any issue, concern, question, etc., needs to be addressed by the Department. If you still are not certain of who your Chapter liaison is contact the Department.
Even with this program in place we still have Chapters making the comment that the Department “needs to stay out of Chapter business.” I remind you that all “Chapters” fall under the purview of the Department and are still accountable to the Department. All Chapters hold “their charter” at the pleasure of the Department and the Department Executive Committee. This type of mindset will not be tolerated. If a Chapter does not want to comply with the requirements or requests by the Department, as well as the National organization, actions can be taken to have the Chapter charter suspended or revoked. We are here to work with the Chapters and would not like to have to take this course of action as a last resort.
The Department continues to successfully use electronic mail for all mailings except when otherwise required. To continue this means of communication it is extremely important that the Department has accurate and complete information from ALL Chapters. 
To continue our efforts to reduce administrative costs the Department will continue our practice of posting all Conference/Convention reports and minutes to the website prior to the Conference/Convention. It is the responsibility of the DEC or ADEC to either print them or review them online. 

The Department website has been very successful and contains a lot of useful information from the Department and National. Our webmaster, PDC Jim Procunier works hard to make sure the latest information is posted and updated for our members. Should there be something you think members would benefit from on the website please let me know. The chat feature has been a great tool for those wanting to reach out to the Department or other committees for assistance. 
Also, Chapters with websites, please compare what you are posting to the Department site and update as necessary. Appoint a Chapter member to check the site frequently and disseminate information. All conference/convention information is posted prior to the event to include Hotel links and agendas. The Department website can be accessed at this address: www.virginiadav.org.
The Department email address is davadjutantva@gmail.com. The Department Office Manager can be reached at: vadavom22@gmail.com. Please be sure to submit reports to both emails. The mailing address is: Disabled American Veterans, Dept. of Virginia, PO Box 7176, Roanoke VA 24019. 
The Department phone is 540-206-2575 and the fax is 540-206-2925.
In conclusion I would like to remind all DAV members of our mission and the purpose for which this organization was chartered by Congress to do: “Building better lives for all of our nation’s disabled veterans and their families.” Personal agendas and personality conflicts within Chapters and the organization only distract from our mission. I challenge everyone to find ways to work together so we all can move forward and serve the purpose for which this organization was chartered. 
I hope the Conference will be productive and enjoyable for everyone.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Gregory, PDC
Adjutant/Executive Officer
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MEMORANDUM
FOR:		 Department 2024 Fall Conference
FROM:	 	Robert Cox, PDC
Subject:	 Report of the Department Treasurer
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	Item
	
	Budget
	
	Received as of
	
	Balance as of
	

	
	
	7/1/2024
	
	10/10/24
	
	10/10/24
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	0100 - Membership Dues
	
	$40,000
	
	$55,224.00
	
	-$15,224.00
	

	0200 - National Fund Raising
	
	$135,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$135,000.00
	

	0300 - Thrift Store
	
	$4,107,699
	
	$1,380,000.00
	
	$2,727,699.00
	

	0400 - Earned Interest
	
	$2,000
	
	$722.26
	
	$1,277.74
	

	0600 - Conference/Convention Receipts
	
	$31,000
	
	$6,190.00
	
	$24,810.00
	

	0800 - Donations
	
	$40,000
	
	$12,906.37
	
	$27,093.63
	

	1100 - Natl. Disabled Vet Sports Clinic
	
	$60,000
	
	$40,000.00
	
	$20,000.00
	

	1200 - Chapter Funds
	
	$78,932
	
	$0.00
	
	$78,932.00
	

	1300 - Transfer from Savings
	
	$0
	
	$0.00
	
	$0.00
	

	1400 - Transportation Network
	
	$0
	
	$0.00
	
	$0.00
	

	1500 - Special Projects
	
	$110,000
	
	$14,463.94
	
	$95,536.06
	

	1600 - Miscellaneous Income
	
	$30,000
	
	$1,500.00
	
	$28,500.00
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Income
	
	$4,634,631
	
	$1,511,006.57
	
	$3,123,624.43
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Expenditures Service
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Item
	
	Budget
	
	Expended as of
	
	Balance as of
	

	
	
	7/1/2024
	
	10/10/24
	
	10/10/24
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	101 - Department Service Commission
	
	$0
	
	$12,513.01
	
	-$12,513.01
	

	102 - VAVS Programs
	
	$30,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$30,000.00
	

	103 - VAVS Activities
	
	$8,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$8,000.00
	

	104 - State VAVS Chairman
	
	$2,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$2,000.00
	

	105 - NSO Roanoke
	
	$6,000
	
	$650.00
	
	$5,350.00
	

	107 - Membership Incentives
	
	$1,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$1,000.00
	

	108 - DAV National Service Foundation
	
	$20,000
	
	$20,000.00
	
	$0.00
	

	110 - Virginia Veterans Care Center
	
	$3,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$3,000.00
	

	111 - Virginia War Memorial Fund
	
	$1,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$1,000.00
	

	112 - Emergency Relief
	
	$16,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$16,000.00
	

	113 - General Services Donations 
	
	$0
	
	$0.00
	
	$0.00
	

	114 - Social Media
	
	$6,000
	
	$783.00
	
	$5,217.00
	

	115 - Homeless Veterans
	
	$2,500
	
	$0.00
	
	$2,500.00
	

	116 - Natl. Disabled Vet Sports Clinic
	
	$60,000
	
	$81,205.98
	
	-$21,205.98
	

	120 - Transportation Network
	
	$0
	
	$0.00
	
	$0.00
	

	121 - Special Projects
	
	$60,000
	
	$1,390,506.56
	
	-$1,330,506.56
	

	122 - D-Day Memorial
	
	$1,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$1,000.00
	

	123 - Womens Committee
	
	$3,500
	
	$0.00
	
	$3,500.00
	

	124 - Incarcerated Vet Asst. Committee
	
	$2,500
	
	$101.76
	
	$2,398.24
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Expenditures - Service
	
	$222,500
	
	$1,505,760.31
	
	-$1,283,260.31
	



	Expenditures - Officers and Committees
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	[bookmark: RANGE!A3:G49]Item
	
	Budget
	
	Expended as of
	
	Balance as of

	
	
	7/1/2024
	
	10/10/24
	
	10/10/24

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	201 - Commander
	
	$5,000
	
	$1,765.89
	
	$3,234.11

	202 - Senior Vice Commander
	
	$4,000
	
	$2,797.07
	
	$1,202.93

	203 - 1st Junior Vice Commander
	
	$4,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$4,000.00

	204 - 2nd Junior Vice Commander
	
	$4,000
	
	$1,537.16
	
	$2,462.84

	205 - Judge Advocate
	
	$3,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$3,000.00

	206 - Chaplain
	
	$3,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$3,000.00

	207 - Immediate Past Commander
	
	$3,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$3,000.00

	208 - Inspector
	
	$2,500
	
	$0.00
	
	$2,500.00

	209 - Finance Committee
	
	$3,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$3,000.00

	210 - Time and Place Committee
	
	$6,000
	
	$791.34
	
	$5,208.66

	211 - Legislative Committee
	
	$2,500
	
	$0.00
	
	$2,500.00

	212 - Benefits Protection
	
	$0
	
	$0.00
	
	$0.00

	213 - Employment Committee
	
	$2,500
	
	$0.00
	
	$2,500.00

	214 - Audit Committee
	
	$2,500
	
	$0.00
	
	$2,500.00

	215 - Commanders Appointments
	
	$11,000
	
	$2,415.38
	
	$8,584.62

	216 - General Travel
	
	$0
	
	$1,677.44
	
	-$1,677.44

	217 - National Convention
	
	$10,000
	
	$1,747.26
	
	$8,252.74

	218 - Mid-Winter Conference
	
	$15,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$15,000.00

	219 - 6th District
	
	$6,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$6,000.00

	221 - C&A Orientation
	
	$9,000
	
	$3,391.99
	
	$5,608.01

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Expenditures - Officers/Committees
	
	$96,000
	
	$16,123.53
	
	$79,876.47

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Expenditures - Administration
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Item
	
	Budget
	
	Expended as of
	
	Balance as of

	
	
	7/1/2024
	
	10/10/24
	
	10/10/24

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	301 - Administration
	
	$60,000
	
	$9,685.79
	
	$50,314.21

	302 - Dept. HQ Rent/Expenses
	
	$19,000
	
	$8,452.47
	
	$10,547.53

	303 - Awards
	
	$1,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$1,000.00

	304 - Adjutant Compensation
	
	$0
	
	$1,407.73
	
	-$1,407.73

	305 - Adjutant Travel
	
	$6,000
	
	$0.00
	
	$6,000.00

	306 - Office Manager Compensation
	
	$22,800
	
	$8,148.69
	
	$14,651.31

	308 - Treasurer Compensation/Travel
	
	$24,632
	
	$4,045.33
	
	$20,586.67

	309 - Conference/Convention
	
	$65,000
	
	$5,171.72
	
	$59,828.28

	310 - National Convention Activities
	
	$0
	
	$0.00
	
	$0.00

	311 - Special Projects
	
	$4,107,699
	
	$13,047.43
	
	$4,094,651.57

	312 - Investments/CD
	
	$0
	
	$0.00
	
	$0.00

	313 - National Office Candidate
	
	$10,000
	
	$949.95
	
	$9,050.05

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Expenditures - Administration
	
	$4,316,131
	
	$50,909.11
	
	$4,265,221.89




	INCOME AND EXPENDITURE SUMMARY AS OF 10/10/2024
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	Budget
	
	Balance as of 10/10/24

	TOTAL INCOME
	
	
	
	$1,511,006.57 
	
	$4,316,131
	
	-$2,805,124.43
	
	

	Total Expenditures - Service
	
	$1,505,760.31 
	
	$286,500
	
	$1,219,260.31
	
	

	Total Expenditures - Officers/Committees
	$16,123.53 
	
	$92,300
	
	-$76,176.47
	
	

	Total Expenditures - Administration
	
	$50,909.11 
	
	$218,158
	
	-$167,248.89
	
	

	TOTAL EXPENDITURES
	
	$1,572,792.95 
	
	$596,958
	
	$975,834.95
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Bank Accounts
	
	Bank
	
	Type of Account
	
	Balance
	
	Statement Date
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Atlantic UnionBank
	General Operating
	$340,142.89
	
	5/15/2024
	
	

	
	
	Atlantic UnionBank
	Dept Service Comm
	$20,941.35
	
	5/15/2024
	
	

	
	
	Atlantic UnionBank
	Money Market
	
	$247,061.41
	
	9/30/2023
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Total Bank Accts
	
	$608,145.65
	
	
	
	

	Investments
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	United Income
	
	Market Value
	
	Corporate Acct.
	
	$1,780,254.98
	
	10/30/2024
	
	

	
	
	Market Value
	
	TS Account
	
	$382,762.08
	
	10/30/2024
	
	

	
	
	Freedom First
	
	CD Account
	
	$271,039.41
	
	9/30/2024
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Total (Investments)
	$2,434,056.47
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October 10, 2024
MEMORANDUM
FOR:	             Department Fall Conference
FROM:		PDC Denice Williams
Subject:	Report of the Joint Leadership Council Representative
This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.
During this reporting period, the proposed budgetary challenges and subsequent eligibility changes to the Virginia Military Survivors and Dependents Education Program (VMSDEP) were vehemently opposed.  The policy changes were to go into effect at the start of the fiscal year, July 1,2024, and would effectively make VMSDEP a need-base benefit rather than an earned benefit for service-connected disabled veterans and their families.  Specifically, both Chambers of Virginia’s government reconvened to consider measures to address the overwhelming cries of veterans and concerned citizens.  Additionally, a work focus group and an advisory committee were formed to review the sustainability of VMSDEP.  Members of the JLC were involved in the process and partnered with citizen groups and VSOs to rally for repeal of the changes.  
On July 18, 2024, Governor Glenn Youngkin signed HB 6004 and SB 6012, legislation to repeal eligibility changes to VMSDEP and other tuition waiver programs.  This was the first step to fully repeal the changes and damaging language to VMSDEP.  It also provided a total of $65 million in each year of the biennium for the program!  I continued to represent DAV as a JLC member and was invited to witness this significant Bill signing in Richmond.  
Significantly, Virginia voters will notice an important Constitutional amendment proposal on their ballots this year.  The reform of Tax Relief for Surviving Spouse of a Member of the Armed Forces “Killed in Action” seeks to expand tax relief for surviving spouses of members of the Armed Forces who lost their lives while on active duty.  JLC has worked with Virginia’s government for several years to get this Constitutional amendment through both Chambers and on the ballot for voters to decide.
JLC will continue to monitor VMSDEP and other veteran-centric programs and legislation to ensure the voices of those who served are heard.

Respectfully submitted,
Denice Williams
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October 10, 2024
MEMORANDUM
FOR:		 Department Fall Conference
FROM:		PDC Lisa Gregory
Subject:	Report of the Joint Leadership Council Representative
This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.
During this reporting period I was appointed by the Governor to serve as the DAV representative beginning July 1 and Charmonia Odom was appointed as the Alternate representative.
On June 27, 2024 the Joint Leadership Council met in Richmond where new officers were elected and several proposals were considered for follow up discussion at the September meeting for the 2024 General Assembly Session. At the September 19, 2024 meeting the proposed initiatives were explained and discussed by the VSO representatives. Thus far, proposals include:
· Verification of Veteran Status – At the time of Arrest, in Jails and Prisons (proposed by AL)
· Stop Unscrupulous firms from exploiting Veterans to be rewritten to fall in line with the Governors initiative for Consumer Protection (proposed by VFW) 
· Virginia National Guard Tuition Assistance Waiver (proposed by VNGA)
· Suffolk State Veterans Cemetery Expansion (proposed by VNGA)
· Establishment of Women Veterans Day Proclamation in Virginia (proposed by SVA)
Although DAV Department of Virginia did not submit any initiatives, we should work together with the other VSOs in support of the Council approved initiatives to continue to support all Veterans in the Commonwealth.
Respectfully Submitted,
PDC Lisa Gregory
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MEMORANDUM
FOR:		Fall Conference 2024
FROM:	Ana Alicea, Department Inspector
Subject:	Report of the Department Inspector

This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.

At the present time there are one Chapters under trusteeship and one suspended. Two chapters are pending suspension with IRS issues.

There are no chapters currently under investigation by the Dept Inspector.  

The National Inspector General presents topics of interest and guidance during every National Convention.  The undersigned suggests every Chapter Commander review these presentations which are found at DAV.org.  The 2024 National Convention Inspector General presentation in August 2024 ended with the following:

What will keep us out of trouble? 
– File Chapter Commander’s Report timely. 
– File financial reports timely. 
– Receive appropriate approvals for fundraisers. 
– Use DAV funds as intended. 
– File appropriate IRS Forms. 
– Safeguard DAV assets and lists.
– Integrity – Doing what is right – even when no one is looking. 
– Failure? Suspension and/or revocation.

Respectfully submitted,


Ana Alicea-Diaz
Department Inspector
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October 10, 2024
MEMORANDUM
FOR:		Department Fall Conference
FROM:	Cynthia Bailey, PDC, Department Service Director (DSD)
Subject:	Report of the Fall Conference Department Service Director (DSD)

This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.

It is a new year and as the old saying goes, “The more things change, the more they stay the same”. In some instances that is a very true statement, but this year that is not the case. I am glad to see some familiar faces on committees, but I am extremely excited to see new faces stepping up to not just be on a committee but to chair them. The committee chairs and members have not allowed the newness to keep them from succeeding and providing invaluable service to a veteran. Instead, they have worked to continue moving the committees forward. As always, the few continue to do the work of many, and this year is no different. We are always in need of new members to fill positions help keep the committees functioning smoothly. We constantly hear, “They keep using the same people to do everything”, and “They don’t want to include or allow others to be a part” of the process. However, being on a service committee is a great way to start making a difference within the organization, giving back to our veterans and their families, and letting your voice be heard throughout the community. The definition of Service is – “an act of helpful activity; help; aid; helping others or giving them what they need; performing duties that help someone else; to be helpful or useful to someone; “putting someone else’s needs before your own”. Service is the foundation of the DAV; volunteerism is the engine that keeps it going and so I encourage each of you to come off the sideline and join a committee. The chairperson for each committee is:





Department Service Director & Chairs of Committees
Department Service Director Chairman, Cynthia Bailey (20) 
National Service Officer, Andrew Dilbeck (60) 
State CDCE “VAVS” Chairman, Chistopher Cheney (60)
Emergency Relief Committee Chair, Raul Muntean (20)
Employment Committee Chair, William Bible (60)
Homeless Committee Chair, Michele Hinton (22)
Incarcerated Veterans’ Assistance Committee Chair, Vacant 
Women’s Committee Chair, Valarie Gray (21)
DSD Secretary & LVAP Coordinator, Debbie Wood
DSD Fundraising, Terry Bohlinger (13)
Department Service Director Assistant, Regina Lawrence (50)
Department Service Director Assistant, Sharon Dorsey-Monroe (2)
Department Commander, Ex-Officio, Richard Lehmann (50)
Department Adjutant, Ex-Officio, Lisa Gregory (7) 


During this period, the committees have been working hard assisting our veterans and their families through various means of communication and activities. A few of the highlights from each committee are:

•	Emergency Relief: Raul and the committee have been diligently working processing claims to ensure veterans and their families are receiving the help needed in a timely manner. He has been working on ways to streamline the ER claims and completion process to include a department and community statewide database. He is using information from previous committee efforts and his knowledge to help make this long-awaited database a reality. Once completed, it will be a resource that members and fellow veterans and their families will find useful and invaluable. Great Job!
•	Employment: Will has been working hard on the National and local level to help veterans find employment. He is using his cast knowledge and available resources as a NSO to help him with this process. His committee will be working on ways to create a more sustainable solution of helping veterans find employment. Thank you!
•	Homeless Committee: Michele and her committee have continued to work hand in hand with the emergency relief committee as is shown in the number of veterans and their families that have been assisted. Michele has learned a lot in her new role, and it shows in her efforts as well as the committee. I am excited to see what new changes that this committee will bring forth in their efforts to assist veterans and their families. Kudos!
•	Incarcerated Veterans: This committee is currently inactive as no one has shown an interest in being on it. To Comrade Jeff Ogilvie, thank you for continuing to support this committee and assisting our incarcerated veterans. You Rock!
•	Women Veterans: Valerie and her committee has done a wonderful job thus far. The women’s committee virtual meeting has been re-established and was well received by the ladies as well as several men. She needs more women or men to be on the committee as there is a lot of work to be done in the name of women veterans.  Having have regional areas of responsibility has worked great in the past, as it allowed for the committee to visit more chapters and reach more women veterans than just those attending the conference and conventions. Those efforts have pushed chapters to be more active with regards to supporting women veteran programs by hosting events online and at their chapters. Lastly, the committee has been gathering information from various establishments and potential speakers to host the first Department of Viriginia Women’s Retreat. They have presented some details and what they have presented it looks exciting and I can’t wait to see the final presentation. Thank you.


Local Volunteer Assistance Program (LVAP): The LVAP program is a great way for our members to get credit for the volunteer hours they are doing to help our veterans. Virginia is the standard when it comes to LVAP that other departments have tried to emulate. The DAV and DAVA LVAP hours reported during the convention were as follows:

DAV – 158,741 
Top 5 Chapters: 6 (43,820), 20 (23,734), 13 (12,027), 22 (11,246), and 58 (8,647)

DAVA – 63,725
Top 5 Units: no number provided at the time

Combined LVAP hours – 222,466

Chapters reporting their hours improved and it showed as the hours presented to Debbie increased. Those efforts helped the Department win its 12th LVAP Award! Awesome job to everyone and especially Debbie for ensuring our hours is recorded correctly and reported to National on time. Debbie enjoys what she does in assisting the Department with its LVAP. However, even though she loves it, the task is rather time consuming, and it is unfair to her when we as chapters and units wait until the last minute to submit hours along with what seems like a million questions for her to answer. Chapters and Units should be reporting their hours to Debbie NLT the close of business on the 6th of each month. We do not want you wait to until the end of the fiscal year, 30 June 2025 to submit or inquire about hours. If you have any questions about how to report your hours, contact Debbie Wood at davlvapva@gmail.com. 
Hospital Service Coordinator (HSC): We are still in need of HSC Coordinators and drivers for the Richmond VAMC. If you are interested or have any questions please contact me, and I can also have you with PDC David Cuff (Salem VAMC) or Keith Davis (Hampton VAMC) with regards the roles and duties of the positions. I am hopeful that we will have Richmond up and running soon as I would hate to see us lose the office space or the program there. Also, if you are a CSO or DSO would like to be a to help service the Richmond VAMC, please contact me. Currently DSO Dottie Moore from the Tidewater area is providing claims assistance for the Richmond VAMC. Thank you, Dottie, for all you have done and continue to do assisting our veterans.  
Department Service Director Outstanding Service Award “Bob Bent Award”:  This award will be based on an individual DAV Department of Virginia Member and their contributions above and beyond service to veterans, their families, and the greater good of the DAV. This award will be presented by the Department Service Director, annually during the Fall Conference. This award does not fall under the Department Awards Committee. 
In conclusion, as always, there is still much work to be done. Veterans and their families still need our help. For some, we are the first place or person(s) they feel safe and heard when trying to receive assistance whether it’s their veteran benefits or emergency relief. You hear the complaints from the veterans, their families and from within, and you show up! You have your personal life concerns and families, and you show up! You have your good and bad days, as well as bad moments in your day, and you show up; You could be ANYWHERE doing ANYTHING else, and yet you still show up to provide a service to our veterans. For that unwavering dedication and selflessness, I sincerely THANK YOU! More importantly, I THANK your families for supporting you, for without them, you would not be able to be as dedicated to the mission of helping to build better lived for our nation’s ill and injured veterans and their families. Again, I say thank you to you and your family, I ask you to do the same in thanking your them. 

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Bailey
Department Service Director
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October 10, 2024
MEMORANDUM
FOR:		 Department Fall Conference
FROM:		Christopher S. Cheney, VAVS Chair
Subject:	Report of the Department VAVS
This report is for the period June 10th through October 10th, 2024.
During this reporting period, we spent time working with the VA Medical Center Voluntary Services section chiefs in getting information on their needs specific to their individual VAMCs. We have received all the information from each of the VAMCs and the checks will be sent soon.
The VAVS Representatives and Deputy Representatives for the Hampton VAMC:
Keith Davis, VAVS Representative 
Sharon Dorsey-Monroe, VAV Deputy Representative 
Cynthia Madison, VAVS Deputy Representative 

The VAVS Representative and Deputy Representative for Richmond VAMC are:
Richard Olivier, VAVS Representative
Roger Overstreet, VAVS Deputy Representative

The VAV Representative and Deputy Representatives for Salem VAMC are:
Terry Early, VAVS Representative
James Barnett, VAVS Deputy Representative
Lee Bricker, VAVS Deputy Representative

Should you have any questions, I will be more than happy to answer them. If I don’t know the answer, I’ll find someone who does and get back with you.

Respectfully,



Christopher S. Cheney
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